Electing co-chairs of the steering committee

Washington, DC, July 20, 2003

Based on the key value of grassroots democracy, the Green Party supports the use of proportional voting systems to fairly represent all voters, not just those belonging to the majority group.  To ensure that our co-chairs of the steering committee reflect all of our delegates, we will use choice voting, the single transferable vote (STV) form of proportional representation.  It is a candidate-based, as opposed to party-based, voting system, and it is used in public elections in Cambridge (MA) and national elections in Ireland and Australia.

How to cast your ballot

You simply write down your first choice candidate, your second choice and so on.  You are free to vote for as many or as few candidates as you like.  You have incentive, however, to rank as many candidates as you support, since ranking additional candidate can only help their chances of election; it cannot hurt your top choices.

How ballots are counted

Your vote will “try” to elect your favorite candidate.  If your favorite candidate has more votes than she needs, the unused portion of your vote can be used to elect your next choice candidate.  If your favorite candidate gets eliminated, your entire vote will count for your next choice candidate.  How does this work?  

First, you compute the threshold for the election.  This is smallest number of votes that a candidate needs to earn a seat without electing too many people.  The formula for this is 1 + ( total votes ) / ( number of seats + 1 ).  Consider an example with 100 votes and 3 seats.  The threshold is 26 votes ( 1+ 100 /( 3+1 ) ).  Three candidates could receive 26 votes each, but there are not enough votes for 4 candidates to get 26.

Then, imagine that all the candidates are standing in front of the room, and every voter gets to go stand behind her favorite candidate.  Some candidate will have long lines behind them; less popular candidates will have shorter lines.  Any candidate with at least 26 supporters gets elected.

The candidates with more than 26 votes have more votes than they need, so the “extra” voters – voters 27, 28, etc – get to go stand behind their next choice candidate.

After all the extra votes are distributed, the candidate with the fewest votes is eliminated, and all of her supporters have to go support their next choice candidate.  The process of eliminating candidates continues until the number of remaining candidates equals the number of remaining seats.

In this manner, choice voting determines the candidates who are as representative of all voters as possible.

Note that if 30 people support one candidate, it would be arbitrary to allow the last 4 voters to support their second choice.  In fact, we would take an equal fraction of all 30 voters (their right arms, say ( ) and allow all 30 people to support equally each of their second choice candidates.

For more information about choice voting, proportional representation and electoral reform

· Come and watch or participate in the counting of the ballots on Sunday morning.  It will be open, public and educational.  Experience is the best instructor.

· Attend a workshop on electoral reform on Friday or Sunday

· Contact the Center for Voting and Democracy (www.fairvote.org), which is a non-partisan educational organization that advocates proportional representation, instant runoff voting and fair redistricting.

